


TAIRUA GOLF AND COUNTRY CLUB (INC)
Minutes of the Board Meeting, 16 February 2022 at 1 pm, Clubhouse

1. Present Ken Edwards, Stephen Fang, Michelle McLean, Jean McCann, Brian Fellows, Jan Shanley, Mike McCann
2. Apologies: John Fraser
3. Minutes of the Previous Meeting (attached) 
Amendment was made to the wording of the Golf By Law.
Minutes of the January meeting  were accepted 
Proposed Ken Seconded Brian All in Favour Carried.
4. Matters Arising 
Eftpos Machine queries re PayWave and Credit still to be actioned with Bank by Ken
Ladies Golf Rep on the Board Jan Stanley was welcomed.
Ron Abbots Proposal (See emails attached). Deferred till next meeting

5. Correspondence 
IN:  None
OUT:  None
6. Issues to be addressed
Staffing
· Office Staff Parity in Salaries
This was discussed and confirmed that the disparity between the two roles was always to be in favour of PR Manager role and made clear at the original job interviews of the staff.
· Wage increases
The Board are not obliged to give wage increases as there is no mention in the job contracts. However the Finance Committee will investigate and put forward recommendations to the Board at the next meeting.
Bereavement Leave being taken this week by Janine was discussed and three days were approved. Proposed Ken Seconded Jean All in favour. Carried.

7. Finance
· Reports received: Membership, Actual against Budget
The Reports were analysed in detail by the Board and the coding discrepancies noted were to be investigated by Ken with John Sands and rectified. Terry and Michelle to be involved in tidying up accounts.
Payments were ratified.
Jean on behalf of House Committee asked that financials were available for the next HC Meeting so budget could be followed.
· Approval of Payments
The Finance Reports were approved. Proposed Ken. Seconded Michelle All in favour Carried.
· Lease of extra carts – Stephen
Board discussed the proposal that extra carts be rented at $45 a week. There is space for extra four in shed. The current profit of cart rental was noted and the great demand which could only be fulfilled by borrowing member’s carts to meet demand.
Proposed that Stephen be asked to approach supplier and order two for March import and two for September. If September import not available, to be actioned in April. Proposed Ken Seconded Brian.  All in favour. Carried.
8. Reports to be confirmed Circulated before the meeting. 
Proposed that reports be accepted Jean. Seconded Mike. All in favour. Carried.
9. Membership 
Clarification of categories and fees.
· Senior membership for $25 includes voting rights Bill Boon, Shirley Fellows, Mike King, Jan Towers
· Senior Golf Playing Member - $107.00 (+ $61.40 affiliation fee as required) Val Bradley (I have recently moved Val from the other Senior Group to here and there will be money owing if she stays in this group), Kerry Crossman, Arthur Larsen, Tina Larsen, Bob McCabe, Phil Smith, Neil Taylor
Discussion was held and noted that membership of certain categories could only be decided by the Board. Proposed that Jean with PR committee and Janine to investigate membership categories and check members category status and report back to Board at next meeting. Also to check website for membership categories, Board Minutes and By- Laws are up to date.
· Club staff to note whether new member was 9 or 18 hole so member could be appropriately welcomed. 
New members to be confirmed
Full Golf Members, 
Mark Harris, Aidan Kortegast
First Year Golf Members
Simon Roche
Country Golf Members
Tony Joyce Fred Watts
Golf Croquet Members
Kim van Diepen, Sally Davis
Proposed that new members be accepted and category of Fred Watts to be ascertained Jean. Seconded Stephen. All in favour. Carried.

10. General Business  
· Grants Discussion was held about the grants that the Club was eligible for and should be applying for. Noted that many available for Junior Coaching.
Proposed that John Sands, who has experience in this field, be approached to take on Grants application and at this stage to be paid one extra hour at $25 per hour to complete the task. Janine to continue with Sponsorship. Proposed Ken. Seconded Jan. All in favour. Carried.
· Jan Collier is the 18-Holes Ladies Rep as appointed by the 18-Hole Ladies and as such needs to be given key to Golf Front Office. Arrangements to be made to allow 18 holers access to the Club House after golf when required. 
Concern was raised by the Board that the 18 hole finances are being held by the 18 Hole Ladies Rep and not banked into appropriate Club accounts. All monies to be passed over to staff to bank.
A discussion re handling of monies by all Club members was had. Decision taken that all monies to be handed into the Club for banking in Club accounts and not held by individual members. This was to ensure financial security of the Club and not open the TGCC to financial mismanagement. 
Proposed that John Fraser to investigate this matter of concern and to follow up with correspondence indicating that this action cannot be allowed to happen. Draft to be circulated to Board for approval before being sent to Jan Collier. 
· Brian said he had been approached by Landsat about locating a building on the ex-Bowling Green for storage of their equipment at a rental fee. Brain and Ken to meet with Trevor Ladd and Brian Farquhar to investigate proposal and report back to the Board re feasibility. Proposed Brian. Seconded Ken All in favour Carried.
· Jean raised matter of Volunteers Shout which was due to happen in February. Date proposed 8 March. Ken has list of Course volunteers who need to be invited from Jeff.  Lists as follows to be drawn up and submitted to Ken.
Kitchen Margaret, Golf Croquet Michelle, Bar Ken, Gardens Shirley (Jenny has indicated she can’t help with compilation.
Invitation only. Board to be invited. Ken to approach Sharni re food prep. Jean suggested Kathy Brett who worked on 50th Birthday Party. Ken to consult Terry re costs.
· Brian indicated that Wednesday Working Bee needs to be advertised by Golf Captain this Thursday and in the next Newsletter.
· Firewood was readily available as Mike King had cut up trees. The Board appreciated Mike’s hard work. Firewood to be advertised in next newsletter.
No further business
Meeting closed at 2.50pm 

Next meeting 16 March 2022 TGCC at 1pm. Stephen indicated he will be an apology.

President’s Report
Today we have purchased a new rough mower which is badly needed. This has come about thru the generosity of club members, who wish to remain anonymous advancing the club a $30k interest free loan paid back over a two year period. We hope to take possession of it this week. Friday 4th saw Allan Russell take away $300 when his number came up in the monthly members draw, March 4th it will be back to $200. Our cleaner Michelle has been in hospital very ill, thankyou to the staff and members who have stepped up to cover whilst she is away. After a meeting with Alan Wilson our shootout sponsorship has been sorted and is going ahead
Ken Edwards

Course Convenor Report
Great to see the rain but the humidity has started to increase disease on the greens. Dollar Spot plus other diseases are causing concern. Geoff would like to contact David Ormsby for advice and be a member of his organisation. This will give Geoff the ability to contact him on turf issues.
The coring of the greens will take place in the next week or two depending on the weather.
The earth sieve that Geoff has constructed is in use but requires fine weather to operate. Number seven green will be completely rebuilt with a temporary green in front.
The new rough mower is nearly here. Not a moment too soon. The rain has boosted grass growth.
Geoff is happy to leave appointment of casual greenkeeper until later.
The lady gardeners have been very active in clearing all the undergrowth around 4 green area. Also the undergrowth around and under bushes and trees on number 9 fairway. The bridge behind 4 green has been water blasted and after a scrape/sanding will be ready for painting.
Children are collecting golf balls from our course and selling them downtown. While we can see their entrepreneurial skills as a Board, we cannot allow this to happen because of Health and Safety issues. I have asked several members to report this activity to me and I will have a quiet word with them. As a Board we would be very upset and possibly seen to be negligent if a child had an accident or drowned in one of our ponds.
Brian Fellows

House Committee
With the move of the Board Meeting a week earlier when we would have had our House Committee meeting, we have not been able to reschedule the House Committee meeting as yet.
We actioned the new blinds for the Clubhouse approved by the Board at the last meeting and Anna and I met with Sarah from Window Dressings to finalise order. Will be installed in 3 weeks.
PR
A quiet month. Janine has taken over the Newsletter and produced last month’s edition. Not being at Board Meetings she needs to be informed of any events or activities which need to be included in each month’s newsletter. 
Jean McCann

Health and Safety
There has been no reported Health and Safety issues.
John Fraser

Men’s Golf Captain’s Report
The last few weeks have been good for the club for not only have we had a high number of green fee players, but also all carts have been hired out, some of them three times in the day. Thus the Board’s decision to lease them has been vindicated.
On Thursday 27th January we had 17 players, on the 29th 24 Players, on Thursday the 3rd February 14 players and Sat 5th February 24 players which was the first day of shootout. We have missed only two haggle days since my last report.
Shootout has started again, as the Wilson & Associates shootout. There will be a few changes to the format which will be published soon.
Because last Wednesdays Business House was rained out it has been extended one extra Wednesday with the finals and Prize Giving on 2 March.
Mike McCann



Ladies Golf Report   13 February 
As the weather has not been kind, we have only managed to play golf on Tuesday 1 February which was our first day back.
We had 27 players, both 9 and 18 hole players (men and women), followed by a shared lunch which was enjoyed by everyone.
Both the 9 hole and 18 hole programmes have been added to the main programme.
Jan Collier is organising the 18 hole programme for 2022.
Jan Stanley


Golf Croquet Report February
Golf croquet is now back in full swing after a very short break over the holidays. It’s great to see the high numbers attending each club day. Welcome to our new members Kim and Sally. 
 We have started a twilight competition on a Wednesday night, this coincides with twilight golf so everyone can meet in the club house afterwards if they want.
 We are looking forward to hosting a golf versus fishing club croquet competition in early March, each team will have one golf croquet member in it, thanks to all those who volunteered to help.
As usual a big thank you to our volunteers who mow, weed eat and oil the lines to keep our courts in good order.
Michelle McLean 
Golf croquet captain
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